INSTITUTO POLITÉCNICO DO PORTO

P PORTO05


>>> International Office <gri3@iscap.ipp.pt> 25.3.2011 17:15 >>>
Dear Partners,
 

We are now preparing the Winter Semester 2011-12 exchange period!
 

Herewith, we are sending information you can also find in our website (http://www.iscap.ipp.pt/gri/index_en.html):
 

· The application deadline for the Winter Semester and whole academic year is 15th June. 
· The English Program is in attachment. 
· Please note that you can ONLY enroll in these courses, if you have no Portuguese Proficiency.
· The course “Project” will be only available under very special conditions:
· The Erasmus Coordinator of the Student must send us a letter stating that the student needs to develop a project in a specific course, not available at the “English Program”, together with the a syllabus and the application forms.
· ISCAP will then check if there is a available supervisor for the required course and inform the host institution if the student is accepted.
· If you have good command of Portuguese, you can pick any course from the regular Portuguese Programs. Please check http://www.iscap.ipp.pt/site/php/licenciaturas.php.
· The application forms can be found at: http://www.iscap.ipp.pt/gri/exchange_programs.html; 

· Your students can consult the Handbook for Incoming Students at http://www.iscap.ipp.pt/gri/welcome.html. Here they can find all the necessary information about the mobility procedures and also information about ISCAP and Porto; 

· The winter semester will start (including the exams period) at the end of September 2011 and ends at the middle of February 2012.
As far as students' and teachers' exchange are concerned, we request all candidates and nominated students to send us a proof of their English competence. Therefore, we count with your cooperation in asking all candidates to answer an online test, under your surveillance, in which they must get a grade of at least 55%. After the candidates have answered the test, please send us a copy of the result. 
The test is called TESTPODIUM - Test Level 2 and you can find it here: http://www.testpodium.com/en/main/englischtest_02.asp. Candidates just need to register in the website and do the test, which takes about 30 minutes.

No student/lecturer will be accepted without us receiving their language test result and we will only accept the language competence tests results sent by the International Offices of the students' home Universities.
We appreciate your understanding on this and count with your cooperation.
We look forward to receiving your students here at ISCAP!
